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School Attendance Matters  

This week’s  Attendance 
Our target for attendance is 

96%. 
 

Attendance Award in Reception 
goes to Class 12 

Attendance Award in Year 1 goes to Class 7 
Attendance Award in Year 2 goes to Class 2 

 
 

Class 1 Class 7 99.3% 91.3% 

Class 2 Class 8 94.6% 98.7% 

Class 3 Class 9 88.6% 88.3% 

Class 4 Class 10 94.7% 98.3% 

Class 5 Class 11 95.2% 93.3% 

Class 6 Class 12 95.7% 88.4% 

 
PLANNING APPLICATION FOR PETROL STATION ON PILCH LANE 

 
The planning application for a petrol filling station on the land previously occupied by the Bound-

ary PH in Pilch Lane can be found here https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/view-planning-

applications , using application number ‘’21/00829/FUL’’.  You can view and download copies of 

the drawings and documents  which make up the application and submit any comments you have 

about the application, which will then be carefully  

considered by planning officers.  In the same place, by registering a few basic personal details 

with the Council, you can receive notifications about any changes in the status of the application, 

for example if it is due to be heard by the Council’s planning committee.  

 

Liverpool Council  Plans and information are also available through Liverpool Council by 

https://lar.liverpool.gov.uk/planning/ . The reference number is 21F/3205. Comments  can be 

submitted through planning@liverpool.gov.uk or online. 

 NEW SCHOOL WEBSITE 
Our website has changed. We have recently updated out school website. 
Hopefully, you will find it smarter and easier to navigate on your comput-

er, your tablet or your phone. The website address has not changed.  
 

We are still working on it and updating each page so that it better re-
flects our school.  

 
St Margaret Mary's Catholic Infant School - Home (stmargaretmarysinfant.com)  

 

Our  School Covid Risk Assessment 

To reflect recent changes in national guidance, we have updated our Covid-19 

school risk assessment. It can be found on our website.  

St Margaret Mary's Catholic Infant School - Covid-19 School Information 

(stmargaretmarysinfant.com)  

Mrs Ryall leaves our 
school today for an 
exciting new job.  
 
Mrs Ryall has worked 
in our school for many 
years supporting the 
learning in Year 2.  
 
Thank you for all your 
hard work. Good luck 
in your new job. 
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ST MARGARET MARY’S CHURCH 
Masses will take place on Thursdays at 10.00a.m. 

Saturdays at 5.30p.m. and  

Sundays at 10.00a.m. 

 Exposition of the Blessed  

Sacrament: Saturday at 5pm  

Please follow this link for the parish newsletter 

St Margaret Mary's Catholic Infant School - Parish Newsletters (stmargaretmarysinfant.com)  

Baptisms Please contact Fiona and Laura, our co-ordinators, by email: smmbaptisms@outlook.com  

Visitors to School 
Due to the change in guidance this week, all adults in school are wearing masks in communal areas.  

Any visitors to school are requested to undertake a lateral flow test before entering the school  
building. All visitors are requested to wear masks if they are entering the school building, unless they are  

medically exempt. We appreciate your cooperation in this matter.  

WELL DONE 
 

Last Sunday, 15 children from Year 2 read at the Masses on Saturday night and Sunday 
morning. They all did a wonderful job and many parishioners commented about how lovely it 

was to see the children taking part in Mass.  
 

Well done children. We are very proud of you.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 
 
Week beginning 7th February– 
Children’s Mental Health Week 
 
Tuesday 8th February–  
Safer Internet Day 
 
Thursday 10th February–  
Divali Dance  
workshops in reception classes 
 
Week beginning 14th February
– Food Bank  
Collection Week 
 
Wednesday 16th February– 
Walking School Bus 
 
Thursday 17th February–  
John Burland Online Concert 
(Songs for worship and 
praise). 

https://www.stmargaretmarysinfant.com/re-catholic-life/parish-newsletters


Early Literacy Course 
 

                                
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We would like to invite parents and carers of children 

to join in with our FREE 3 WEEK Early Literacy 
Course. 

 
The course will give you an opportunity to make and 

play fun activities, that will support your child’s early 
literacy skills. 

 
 

The course is delivered via zoom and will be starting 
on: 

           Thursday 3rd February 10am-11am 
 

                          For more information contact: 
                                                    Ann Curley  
                                             Knowsley Family Learning 
                                                   07825117482  
                                        ann.curley@knowsley.gov.uk 

 


